
Regular Meeting of the Worthington City Council Monday, April 2, 2018. 

Mayor, Bill Burger, called the meeting to order at 6:33 PM. 

 

Roll Call: Marty Marugg, Steve Engler, Clarence Tuel, Kay Risser, Dan Feldmann. Additional 

attendance: Lauren Manternach and Sarah Helle.  

Motion made by Feldmann to approve agenda, seconded by Tuel. Ayes: all.  Carried. 

Council reviewed consent agenda, including minutes from 3-5-18 and list of bills to be paid. 

Feldmann moved, second by Engler to approve consent Agenda.  Ayes: all.  Carried. 

Citizen concerns: none. 

Risser moved, second by Marugg to approve the insurance bid with English Insurance/EMC 

Insurance beginning April 1, 2018.  Aye: all.  Carried. 

No new information to share on Joe Burlage land. 

Marugg moved, second by Risser to approve using the Paint Iowa Beautiful grant to stain the 

bleachers.  The extra stain, above what grant covers, will be purchased by the City.  The Western 

Dubuque kids will complete the project on April 27.  Ayes: all.  Carried. 

Lauren Manternach, City Clerk, presented the Council with a release from her Doctor due to 

maternity leave.  Engler moved, second by Tuel to allow Manternach to return to work on April 

11 for approximately 2 days per week until June 1, with the baby as the needed.  Ayes: all.  

Carried. 

Mayor Burger informed the Council on work that needs to be completed by Windstream.  They 

will be doing some underground boring to replace lines.  Risser moved, second by Feldmann to 

allow Windstream to complete the work.  Ayes: all.  Carried. 

Mayor Burger shared a voicemail from Mr. Gogel concerning a land swap taking place at the 

Sunset Subdivision.  The Council took into consideration the lot sizes and the cost to run utilities 

to this new area.  Mr Gogel was asking for $15,000.00 with the land swap due to crop 

rates/forecasts. The potential for growth and moving back towards town were key factors.  

Feldmann moved, second by Risser to approve the swap in the Sunset Subdivision with Mr. 

Gogel along with a sum of $15,000.00  Ayes: all.  Carried. 

Feldmann moved, second by Marugg to have the survey of the land in the Sunset Subdivision be 

completed by Burrington Group.  Ayes: all.  Carried.  

Clerk comments:  Helle discussed attendance at the Maquoketa River WMA meeting and a hole 

that had been burned into table in community center. 

Council comments:  Tuel asked if a Memorial Hall contract had been signed for the Bellamy 

Brothers concert. Mayor Burger gave an update on the Bridal Room at Memorial Hall.  He also 

will be reaching out to engineer concerning the payouts for 136 project 

Motion made by Feldmann to adjourn at 8:33PM, seconded by Tuel. 

Minutes prepared by Sarah Helle 


